Paul Davis <davisp@rochesterhills.org>

HILLS

"No Turn on Red”

Hartzell, Paul <phartzell@rochester.k12.mi.us> Thu, Sep 21, 2017 at 10:31 AM
To: "Paul Davis (davisp@rochesterhills.org)" <davisp@rochesterhills.org>

Paul,

| have been locking at a couple of other locations where “No Turn on Red” signs are posted at intersections in the area of
school buildings. One location, Walton and Old Perch, has a few students from both West Middle School and Rochester
High School that cross at that intersection. The current restricted turn hours are posted as 7:00am — 3:00pm (School
Days Only). Just like the intersection of John R and Auburn that we discussed last June, those hours should probably be
revised, to reflect the times that students are actually walking/ crossing in that area. (I have been doing some
observations the past couple of days). Start time for West is 7:25am and 7:30am for RHS. Dismissal for West is 2:22pm
and 2:30pm for RHS. Would it be possible to have this discussed at the next Traffic Safety Advisory Board meeting? The
ideal times for the restricted turns would be from 6:00am (or 6:30am) — 8:00am (or 8:30am) and 2:00pm — 4:00pm (school
days only). Another intersection that would benefit from the same time change would be Adams and Tienken (Adams
High School and VanHoosen Middle School). Any consideration that you and the board could give to this request would
be greatly appreciated. Please let me know if you need any further information or observations. Thanks.
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